
The Department of Water (DOW) is closely monitoring the guidance of the US Centers for Disease Control 
(CDC) and the Department of Health (DOH) regarding the spread of the virus and will continue to be 
proactive in our response.  To keep our communities informed, a list of frequently asked questions relating 
to water service is provided below: 
 
Is my drinking water safe? 
Yes, your water is safe to drink.  Water is tested on a continuous schedule regulated by the Department of 
Health’s Safe Drinking Water Branch and continues to meet state and federal drinking water requirements.  
The Department of Water maintains compliance with all state and federal drinking water standards in order 
to ensure your drinking water is safe.   
 
 
Should I be concerned about COVID-19 in my drinking water? 
According to the US Center of Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), the virus is thought to spread 
mainly from person-to-person in the following ways: 
 

 Between people who are in close contact with one another (within about 6 feet). 

 Through respiratory droplets produced when an infected person coughs or sneezes. These 
droplets can land in the mouths or noses of people who are nearby or possibly be inhaled into 
the lungs.  

 It may be possible that a person can get COVID-19 by touching a surface or object that has the 
virus on it, and then touching their own mouth, nose, or possibly their eyes. However, according 
to the CDC, “this is not thought to be the main way the virus spreads.” 

 
How would COVID-19 affect our water service? 
The Department of Water operates over 400 miles of water line to serve our customers island wide.  Our 
employees are essential to the operation of these water systems to ensure services are maintained in all 
types of emergency situations.  During a potential COVID-19 outbreak, the availability of essential 
personnel could impact the Departmental functions such as; timely repairs and maintenance of the water 
system, delayed response to reported service issues, may limit administrative and fiscal services and if 
necessary could result in temporary water service outages.   
 
How should I prepare for a water service emergency? 
During a planned or scheduled water service outage, being prepared with the recommended amount of 
water storage in your emergency preparedness kit can help provide the water you need and minimize the 
inconvenience during a temporary service disruption.  The Hawaii Emergency Management Agency’s 
recommended water storage amounts include 1 gallon of water per person, per day for up to 14 days to 
use for essential needs. 
 
DOW reminds the community to practice preventative awareness and actions being offered by health 
officials; which includes simple water-related reminders such as hand washing and increased sanitization 
efforts, in addition to drinking the recommended amount of water to support a healthy immune system.   
 
 
For more information on prevention; including the latest updates on COVID-19, visit 
www.kauai.gov/COVID-19 
 
 

http://www.kauai.gov/COVID-19

